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   851-East  I -65  Service  Road South ,  Sui te  1000,  Mobi le ,  AL  36606  251 .471 .2000 ,  Fax 251.471 .5997 

June 12, 2019 

Mr. Richard Johnson, P.E. 
Public Works Director  
City of Fairhope 
555 South Section Street 
Fairhope, Alabama 36533 

REF: Federal Aid Project No. TAPAA-TA16(930) 
Bid No. 026-19 New County Road 13 Sidewalks – Sedgefield to Manley Road Soccer 
Complex 
Award Recommendation  

Dear Mr. Johnson: 

As you are aware, six bids were received on the project and included E-J Builders, Inc., Ammons and 
Blackmon Construction, LLC, McElhenney Construction Company, LLC, John G. Walton Construction 
Company, Asphalt Services, Inc., and W.R. Michell Contractors, Inc.  All bids contained a bid bond, 
Power of Attorney to bid bond, and they completed the Federal-Aid Funded Projects form.  The 
calculated bids were as follows: 

Bidder Amount Bidder Amount 
E-J Builders, Inc. $589,609.80 John G Walton $704,577.00 

Ammons and Blackmon $654,743.85 Asphalt Services $775,479.35 
McElhenney Construction $672,680.03 W.R. Mitchell $800,675.00 

We have reviewed the unit prices submitted by the six bidders for unbalanced bidding.  All the unit prices 
appear to be in order.  Therefore, we recommend acceptance of the low bid from E-J Builders, Inc. in the 
amount of $589,609.80.     

If you have any questions, please call me at the office (251) 471-2000.  We appreciate the opportunity to 
have provided these services.   

Sincerely, 
NEEL-SCHAFFER, INC. 

Shane Bergin, P.E., PTOE, PTP, RSP1 
Project Manager 


